2010 RMLL RIC REPORT

The ALRA’s relationship with the RMLL and its member teams was again mostly positive in 2010. The RMLL is the ALRA’s single most important “client” and we have again endeavoured to ensure that our ongoing relationship continues to improve and be enhanced. Accordingly and in response to concerns raised in 2009 by many in the RMLL annual meeting breakout groups, the ALRA undertook a review of the level of service we had been providing to the whole of the RMLL and agreed that many improvements could be made.  Some of the improvements were initiated in 2010 others will follow in succeeding years, but as always timelines will be dependent upon funds and volunteer time availability.

Uber Clinic and Intra-province Travel

The most widespread opinion coming from the 2009 RMLL division meetings was that the ALRA needed to a better job in ensuring that calls were uniform throughout the province. We listened to these suggestions and took action.

 Our boldest move was the Uber Clinic. Under the auspices of Greg Hart our director of development and with significant sponsorship from the RMLL, we initiated a master or uber clinic for level 3 and higher officials. This was held in the preseason in Calgary and attendance was very good province wide. Presentations were made by respected lacrosse people from both the NLL and the ALRA and the consensus was that it was a very successful effort. In support of attendance, we had advised that only officials who attended this clinic would be considered for Nationals and preference would also be given to them for RMLL playoffs and provincials and this was done.

Divisions were also adamant that they wanted provincial interchange of officials and we again increased the number of officials who were involved in games outside of their local areas. This was done and the expense to the teams reflects this increase in movement. For 2011, we need a clearer plan as how the RMLL wants this goal accomplished but at a reduced cost to the teams.

Underdeveloped Areas

Of most immediate concern to both the RMLL and the ALRA is the Tier 3 North League. In 2010 this was a 4 team league consisting of Grande Prairie, Ft. McMurray, Kitscoty and Wainwright. This is a league where we expect growth in the future but unfortunately, the level of lacrosse played in this league was aggressive and relatively unskilled and the experience level of referees who regularly officiated in these games was somewhat short of what was needed. To attempt to rectify the situation, the ALRA, in partnership with the RMLL, is recommending the appointment of a Tier 3 North RIC for 2011 and 2012. His goal will be to administer and upgrade the referees in this league while working within the budget approved for this project.

Arbiter System

In 2010 the ALRA introduced the Arbiter Scheduling System into referee assigning in Alberta. Adam Crowe did a great job in implementing this and partly as a result of his efforts we can state that there were no missed games in 2010, a first for the RMLL

2010 was a year of successes for the RMLL. The ALRA was proud to be a part of it and we look forward to a great year in 2011.
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